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 Original Public Report 
 
Report Issue Date September 20, 2022 
Inspection Number 2022_1603_0001 
Inspection Type  
☒ Critical Incident System   ☐ Complaint ☐ Follow-Up   ☐ Director Order Follow-up  
☐ Proactive Inspection  ☐ SAO Initiated ☐ Post-occupancy 
☐ Other    
  
Licensee 
Board of Management of the District of Kenora 
 
Long-Term Care Home and City 
Princess Court 
Dryden, ON 
 
Lead Inspector  Inspector Digital Signature 
Lauren Tenhunen [196]  

 

 
 
INSPECTION SUMMARY 
The inspection occurred on the following date(s): August 29, 30, 31, September 1 and 6, 2022.  
 
The following intakes were inspected: 
 
- One intake related to a resident fall with injury; and 
- Two intakes for incidents of resident to resident physical abuse.  
 
 
 
The following Inspection Protocols were used during this inspection:  
 
• Falls Prevention and Management  
• Infection Prevention and Control (IPAC)  
• Responsive Behaviours  

 
 
INSPECTION RESULTS 

WRITTEN NOTIFICATION: POLICE NOTIFICATION 
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NC#01 Written Notification pursuant to FLTCA, 2021, s. 154(1)1 
Non-compliance with: O. Reg. 246/22, s. 105 
 
The licensee has failed to ensure that the appropriate police service was immediately notified 
of any alleged, suspected or witnessed incident of abuse or neglect of a resident that the 
licensee suspects may constitute a criminal offence. 
 
Rationale and Summary 
 
Two Critical Incident System (CIS) reports were submitted to the Director outlining incidents of 
resident to resident physical abuse. The reports did not include notification of the police.  
 
The Administrator confirmed that the submitted CIS reports with incidents of resident to 
resident physical abuse had not been reported to the police.  

This non-compliance posed a low impact and low risk to the residents as this related to 
reporting.  
 
Sources: Two CIS reports; and interview with the Administrator.  
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